
Stay ing Connected with Campus Services
We'd love to hear from you! Tell us what you miss most about being on campus. Is it 
a favorite place? A favorite activity? Seeing your coworkers? Let us know by sending 
an email to lisa.celone@dartmouth.edu, and we'll share the results. 
Meanwhile, it's exciting to consider having some students back in Hanover this fall. 
See details of the 2020-2021 academic plan here. A heartfelt THANK YOU to each 

and every one of you for the terrific work you're doing. Stay safe, and enjoy the July 4th weekend. 
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FO&M Employees Return to Campus
McKenzie, the Grounds Shop, New Hamp Hall and 
other buildings will see increased activity next week 
as all FO&M union employees and their supervisors 
and managers return to work on campus. Here's what 
they'll be up to:
•	 Custodial Services will be deep cleaning buildings 

in anticipation of students' return. Residential 
Operations custodial staff will help pack students' 
belongings for shipment prior to being able to 
deep clean the residence halls.

•	 Grounds shop employees will be landscaping, 
tackling project work, and moving students' 
boxed belongings to controlled storage. 

•	 The trades shops will be catching up on paused or 
delayed work orders. They'll also prepare spaces 
for department employees to return by installing 
signage and plexiglass shields in customer service 
areas.

•	 Res Ops maintenance staff will also be catching 
up on paused work orders and preparing the 
residential facilities for the fall.

Director of FO&M Operations Chad Loomis com-
ments, "I'm excited to have everyone back together, 
but things will be different. The break and common 
areas in each shop have been reconfigured to mini-
mize risk, and we'll all be wearing masks. There are a 
lot of new processes to learn."
FO&M engineers and project managers will contin-
ue working remotely, while the Work Control team 
works from McKenzie on a rotational basis.

Now that's a tree!
This 52-foot tree is 
one of two large sugar 
maples that were 
planted on the south-
east corner of the 
Green last week. They 
replaced two trees 
that were removed 
last year due to disease. 

To contact the Help Desk go to ser-
vices.dartmouth.edu and click on the 
Get Help button to submit a support 
request.  This will provide a faster re-
sponse than emailing Help@Dartmouth.edu. 
Another option is to call directly at 646-2999.

For those working remotely, it's important to 
periodically connect to the GlobalProtect vpn 
to receive security updates on your computer.

Tech Tips from CS Technology 
Services

Campus Services continues to support broad 
campus-wide efforts to manage operations 
through this coronavirus pandemic. A few 
highlights are mentioned below. 
Guests can now enjoy outdoor dining on the 
patios of 
the Ha-
nover Inn 
and Pine 
restaurant. 

Hinman 
Mail, DPMS, Dartmouth Dining, and Trans-
portation Services employees are helping to 
pack & ship students’ belongings. Collis staff, 
too, are able to help once all union shifts have 
been filled. As mentioned on the COVID-19 
website, all students' belongings will be 
packed and shipped to their homes. Large 
items will be available for student pick-up, and 
belongings that returning students will use 
next year will be moved to controlled storage.

The '53 Commons north dining room is now 
open for eat-in guests.

Campus Services Remains Active
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